
Remember in Prayer 

We are a multi-generational church inviting a lost and broken  

world to experience life in Jesus by praising God, growing in  

faith, encouraging one another, serving all, and sharing Christ.  

Central Reformed Church 

113 N. Main Ave. Rev. Jesse Henkle, Lead Pastor 

Sioux Center, IA 51250  Office Phone: 712-722-1441 

Office Hours:  9:00 am-2:00 pm Prayer Line: 712-722-3695 

Website: www.centralreformed.org office@centralreformed.org 

Library Hours: weekdays approx. 9 am-2:30 pm;  Sat & Sun 9 am-noon 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

June 15, 2025  9:30 a.m. 
    

"Do not be anxious about anything,  

but in every situation, by prayer and petition,  

with thanksgiving, present your requests to God.  

And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, 

will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus."  

Philippians 4:6-7 

   

Welcome 

Vacation Bible School Songs 

Congregational Prayer 

* All Creatures of Our God and King 

* Lord I Need You 

Scripture:  Philippians 4:6-7 

Sermon Series:  Hidden in Your Heart  

* Made for More 

Benediction 

   
Message:  Pastor Jesse Henkle  

Worship Team: Seth Van Gorp, Ryan Bomgaars,  

Grace Schuiteman, Katie Kelderman, Sue Doppenberg,  

Cacey De Kam, Brandt Bensema, Jay Brink,  

Josiah De Goei, Rachel Henkle 

Tech: Jason De Goei, Blake Boone,  

Gregg Miller, Payton Boone  
 

* you may stand as able 

June 22-28 

June 22 Todd De Weerd 

 Dixie Roelofs ‒ 81 years 

 Jim & Betty Vos ‒ 58 years  

 Ben & Janice Jans ‒ 46 years 

 Kevin & Winn Marra ‒ 46 years 

June 23 Betty Vos ‒ 81 years 

June 24 Owen Aberson, Haddie Smit,  

 Lindsey Vande Kieft 

June 25 Roger & Marlys Kroll ‒ 49 years 

June 26 Laura Brown, Brennon Lyman, Rose Vermeer 

 Keith & Sharla Boone ‒ 44 years 

June 27 Kendall Mouw, Denny Van Den Berg  

June 28 Daniel Hernandez 

______________ 

 

Note of Thanks 

 I would like to thank all of those who so willingly 

helped at Kay’s visitation and Memorial service. That 

would certainly include Pastor Jesse, Arnie and Erma, the 

great Central Church Choir, and Nancy, Bonita, Minerva, 

Nel and all the ladies and gentlemen that helped in the 

kitchen after the funeral. Plus anyone else who I might be 

forgetting who helped in any way.  

 Also a special thank you to all of you who contributed 

to Kay’s Memorial Fund. I have presented a check to the 

office in the amount of $900 to be used by the Central 

Church Music Ministry. Thank you to all who attended 

either the visitation and/or the funeral. The funeral was all 

about Kay, she loved music, she loved singing in the choir, 

and she loved Central Church. My sincere and humble 

thanks to all of you.    

  ~ Bob Kraai and family 

 

 Erica Schuiteman – suffered a broken ankle last week. 
She is recovering at home following ankle surgery on 
June 11.   

 Harlan Kamerman – will undergo surgery on June 18 at 
Avera Hospital in Sioux Falls.  

 Brett Roelofs, son of Bill & Dixie Roelofs – admitted to 
the Sioux Falls Avera neurological ward due to possible 
seizures.   

 Expression of sympathy to Bernie & Rhonda Koops 
and family on the loss of Bernie’s brother-in-law Marvin 
Vander Veen of Alton on Monday, June 9.  

 Expression of sympathy to Gregg & Sharon Miller, 
Jeremy and Lisa Koerselman, Chad & Renae Negus, 
and families, on the loss of Gregg’s mother, Arleen Miller 
of Sioux Center on Saturday, June 7.  

 Please pray for our campers at Inspiration Hills June 
16-20: Hayden Boone and Clay De Weerd – Day Camp, 
and Braelee De Weerd – Lodge. 

 Remember in prayer Ike Van Berkum, Dot Mulder, 
Chuck Pfeister, and Dale Kraayenbrink who have 
ongoing health concerns. 

 We are participating in a weekly prayer for one Sioux 
Center congregation. This week please pray for Lebanon 
Christian Reformed Church and Pastor Bob Drenten. 

To Make a Prayer Request, please contact your care 

group elder, Payton Boone (712-722-3697), or the office.   

If you would like to receive the prayer line by email, 

please send an email to: office@centralreformed.org with 

the subject line: add to Prayer Line, and we will add you 

to our list.  We will email it to you with each pertinent 

update. The upcoming Sunday bulletin is also included 

with the Prayer Line on Fridays 

______________ 
 

   

Missionary Letter 

 We have received a new letter from Nicole Opgenorth, 
who works for Tesoros de Dios (God’s Treasures) in 
Nicaragua. You can find her letter, and others, in the wall 
rack at the back of the sanctuary.  

mailto:office@centralreformed.org


Today, June 15 

8:00 am  Worship Team rehearsal  

9:30 am  Worship service in person and livestream. 

 Pastor Jesse Henkle will deliver the message. 

    Vacation Bible School music will be shared.  

Sunday School is in recess until fall. 

6:30 pm  Mission Team meeting 

6:30 am  Administrative Team meeting 

9:00 am  Kitchen Clean-Up Day 

6:30 pm  Worship Team rehearsal     

10:00 am  Women’s Bible Study    

6:30 pm  Elders’ meeting 

7:00 pm  Deacons’ meeting 

7:30 pm  Consistory meeting 

8:00 am  Worship Team rehearsal  

9:30 am  Worship service in person and livestream 

 Pastor Roger Voskuil will deliver the message. 

 We will celebrate the Lord’s Supper together.  
 

          ____________ 
 

Guests and Visitors – Welcome!   

We invite you to enjoy a cup of coffee  

 with us following the service! 

____________ 
 
 

Viewers can watch today’s service and past services  

on the internet from Central’s website at 

www.centralreformed.org      

We are also live on Facebook page and YouTube. 

Radio broadcast: Sunday, 11:00 a.m. on KSOU-FM  93.9    

Televised on Monday at 1:30 p.m. on Cable Channel 12 

 Wednesday, June 18 

Monday, June 16 

Serving this Week 

TODDLER NURSERY:  (12 months-age 3, lower level)  

Care is provided during the worship service. Parents: please 
keep your children at home if they appear ill. Please pick up 
children promptly following the worship service. 

 Today, June 15:  
  Tina Jansen, Lainy Vande Griend, Claire Cundy  

 Next Week, June 22:  
  Ryan & Erika Boone family    

   

INFANT NURSERY:  (0-12 months)   
 Located at the bottom of the east staircase, Room 112.  
 The infant nursery is open for parents’ use but is unstaffed 
   

COFFEE SERVERS:  

 Today, June 15:   
  Before:  Dan & Rhonda Den Herder 
  After:  Denny & Carol VanDen Berg 

 Next Week, June 22:   
  Before:  Ron & Judy Den Hartog 
  After:  Dave & Ellen Mouw 
   

DOOR GREETERS:  

 Today, June 15:   
  Narthex:  Brian & Kari Schmalbeck family 
  West:  DeeAnn Vander Heiden  
  South:  Denny & Carol VanDen Berg 

 Next Week, June 22:  
  Narthex:  Kyle & Traci Hiemstra family 
  West:  Janet Lammers  
  South:  Doug & Cinda Faber 
   

CHILDREN IN WORSHIP:   

  Class is in recess until fall  

______________ 

          

“I’m a Central Kid” Bag  filled with a coloring book  
and crayons may be picked up by children for use 
during the service from the NE corner of the sanctuary 
before worship. There are bags for older and younger 
children. Please replace at the end of the service for 
use again next week. 

 

Central Notes Weekly Calendar 

Next Sunday, June 22 

Tuesday, June  17 

Thursday, June 19 

 Annual “Kitchen Clean-Up” Day 

Wednesday, June 18, 9:00 a.m.   

 The coffee will be on for everyone who would like to 
help us clean the kitchen! Please bring your own cleaning 
supplies. Many hands make light work as we get 
everything sparkling at the end of a busy year and ready 
for fall.  

 
—–——–——— LIBRARY LINES ——–——–—— 

     Your Summer Reading Enjoyment  

     Did you know the Church Library is  
   open  all summer? Stop by on weekdays or  

Sunday mornings to select great books and devotionals 
for your beach reading or personal time. Books and 
family movies are available for ages children through 
adult.  

    Fiction, non-fiction, sports, biographies, parenting, 
finances, inspirational, mysteries and many other topics 
of interest, by both classic and contemporary authors, 
with many new releases.  

   Self-checkout — just fill out the card with your name 
and leave it in the box. The library is located on the stage 
in the Fellowship Hall, lower level. Pick up a free 
bookmark while you’re there! 

 

 Participating in Communion Next Week  

 All followers of Jesus are welcome to the table of 
our Lord.  Those worshipping from home are 
encouraged to prepare your own elements so we can 
commune together as a church family  (juice/
beverage and any type of bread or cracker).  If you 
prefer, call the office or your elder to request to have 
prefilled wafer/juice cups delivered to you.  

Home Book Delivery:  cenref.books@gmail.com  

You can use the Library email address  
to ask questions or to request a book  
form our home delivery service!  
The full library catalog can be accessed  
with this QR Code or online at  

      https://www.libib.com/u/crclibrary  

http://www.centralreformed.org
https://www.libib.com/u/crclibrary

